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Gardening & Beautification 
is the newsletter of the 
Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club. 
It is published monthly except 
in December, and is available 
to the public free of charge. 
Sign up for the emailed 
newsletter by sending your 
request to:
Webmaster@DirtDaubers.org

President’s CornerPresident’s Corner

Phil Abers
 President@DirtDaubers.org

Mark Carlson
PlantSales@DirtDaubers.org

Charles Covert
Darvin Helvy
Curtis Marshall
Joan Marshall
Linda McHam

Gardening is a hobby that gets high marks for being a 
healthy activity. Gardeners are usually outside breathing the 
fresh air and enjoying the sunshine. The physical activity 
keeps us in good shape. Most gardeners enjoy a good 
mental state of being. There is something about digging in 
the dirt that brings peace to our beings.

Gardening is wonderful, but there are risks that need to be 
managed. One obvious issue is sun damage to the skin. 
Those of us with Northern European ancestry, like me, are 
particularly susceptible to sun damage. The August meeting 
will have a very important presentation on protecting our 
body from too much sun. We hope to see you Monday, 
August 19.

August 2024

As avid gardeners, our skin is 
exposed to many hours of sunlight. 
Perhaps you have already been 
concerned about the effect upon 
your skin’s health. Our August 
SMGC meeting will feature 
Christopher Thompson who is a 
certified physician assistant who 
specializes in both medical and 
surgical dermatology. 

Christopher ThompsonChristopher Thompson    SMGC Speaker  August 19 2024
 “Skin Care for Gardeners”

Chris is skilled in the diagnosis and treatment of all 
dermatological disorders, including skin cancer. Please 
join us as we learn how to protect our skin (the largest 
organ in the body) so that we can enjoy our gardening 
time to the fullest! 
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Renew Now  
2024 Membership 

Single $20  Family $28 Student $5 
Corporate $100 

 

 

Forms are located at 
DirtDaubers.org/Membership
and will be available at the next 
general meeting.

Bring check or cash & completed 
form to Shelia Middlebrooks. 

Post Office Box 1502 

Founded in 1948 as the “Dirt 
Daubers” the Spartanburg Men’s 
Garden Club welcomes men,  
women  and  corporate members 
with an interest in nature. 

As  well  as  sharing  gardening  
interests, the club has planted over 
5,000 trees in Spartanburg,  assists  
with  many    area   beautification 
projects, and conducts a twice-
yearly Tree & Shrub sale.     

2024 Litter pickup schedule2024 Litter pickup schedule
September 7   "rain date"       Sep 14
December  7       “snow"          Dec 14

Our area for litter control is Pine St. from 
Palmetto St. to McCravey Dr.

We meet at 8 AM in parking area behind 
Chamber of Commerce (off Oakland Av.)

Presentations for 2024Presentations for 2024
September 16 Club Picnic

October 21 Birds Irvin Pitts

November            Annual meeting and installation of officers 

https://facebook.com/groups/smgc1948

Candidate Slate for 2025Candidate Slate for 2025
Proposed Officers for the coming year
President:  Phil Abers
Vice President:  Beth Waddell
Secretary:  Denie Crowder
Treasurer:  Sheila Middlebrooks

Proposed Directors for the coming year
Returning for 2nd year of a 2 year term
Darvin Helvy
Charles Covert

New directors for a 2 year term
Will Hawkins
Charles Crescenzi
Ben Waddell
Mark Van Natta
Ed White
Roberta White
Curtis Marshall

Our Corporate Members are listed below.
Please support them.

Creekside Garden & Nursery
Hatcher Garden & Woodland Preserve
Piedmont Farm & Garden
Peggy Wilson, Realtor
Wofford College

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
https://dirtdaubers.org/Membership.html
https://facebook.com/groups/smgc1948
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Member MusingMember Musing
By Jim and Regina Weeks

Coming to Spartanburg in 1985, we became garden center 
groupies, frequenting Underwood and S. Pleasantburg 
nurseries in Greenville , in addition to those in Sparkle City. 
Woodlanders in Aiken provided a host of mail-order plants. 
After the Master Gardener course in 2006, I did PAR ( Plant a 
Row for the Hungry ) in Cowpens for 12 years. I distinguished 
myself as the only Master Gardener to run over his leg with 
a rototiller! We both also joined the Men's Garden Club and 
are long time members. These days are spent mostly fighting 
deer , which our neighbors are luring in with food.

When first married in 1972, we didn't have the conditions for 
the orchids we tried; Regina has done quite well with them 
here. Our first success was an African violet under a grow 
light. We were truly hooked when Crockett's Victory Garden 
appeared in 1975. We joined the Pennsylvania Horticultural 
Society , allowing pre-admission to the Philadelphia Flower 
Show, the oldest and largest indoor show. Entering Medical 
School at age 31 didn't leave a lot of time to garden, although 
we had a perennial garden in Philly, getting plants mail order 
from an Ohio business that became Wayside Gardens in 
Hodges SC. A favorite was Lythrum , now known as a bane in 
wetlands. We did find time for frequent trips to Longwood 
Gardens, and later to the botanical gardens in Pittsburgh  
while I trained at Pitt.

History of the club continues on the following pages.

Some favorite plants on our property:

Golden Rain Tree

Grancy Graybeard

Viburnum CarlcephalumKolkwitzia AmabalisMorris Arboretum

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
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